

Mark Ferguson General Manager Pittwater Council PO Box 882 Mona Vale NSW 1660 11/21160

Dear Mr Ferguson

On 21 November 2011, the Department of Planning and Infrastructure received an application for a Site Compatibility Certificate for the Wilga Wilson Precinct at Ingleside.

The application was submitted under Clause 25 of State Environmental Planning Policy (Housing for Seniors or People with a Disability) 2004 (the "SEPP").

I have attached both a hard and soft copy of the documentation submitted with the application.

Under Clause 25(5) of the SEPP the Director-General must not issue a site compatibility certificate unless he has taken into account your written comments, concerning the consistency of the proposed development with the criteria listed in that Clause, that are received within 21 days after the application for the certificate was made.

Should you have any questions about this matter, please contact me on 9228-6113 or 0402-109-845.

Yours sincerely

Juliet Grant

Regional Director Sydney Region East